MINUTES OF NLCC WOMEN”S ASSOCIATION MEETING

December 4, 2010

President, Patty Cleary called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM. There were 18 women members present. Patty distributed a sign-up sheet for names, Email addresses and phone numbers. She said that her emphasis will be on improved communication, and she wants  members to know that they are entitled to be informed about any and all NLCC matters and that they should feel free to call, or Email her with any concerns.  She encouraged questions, and said that if she does not know the answers, she will do her best to get them. She particularly will work toward getting more information on the Web site; perhaps with a weekly or biweekly blurb to keep the women connected, and she would like to do a better job of including the working women. Astrea noted how helpful the directory of Women’s Association members is, and Diane Smith suggested adding cell phone numbers to the next printing. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 A suggestion was made to change the name of the non-competitive group. Any ideas are welcome and Patty Cleary will meet with Kathy Vannini in January to come up with a new name.  Next season that group may play competitively among themselves for prizes and combine with the 18 hole group once a month. 

Patty Cleary has had discussions with Dan as to ways that the women members can help maintain the course by weeding, planting, or even donating shrubs from their own yards. Suggestions were made to assign gardens to weed, or greens to maintain, and possibly have a competition to promote participation. Mary O’Reilly pointed out that in this economic situation it is helpful for members to chip in but that it may be a temporary necessity.  Patty Cleary will act as liaison with Dan to know what areas need work.

Patty Cleary and Hap Murano hope to work together to plan more coed golf events.  Astrea said how much she enjoyed the Wednesday Social Group and that it is another way to get to know other golfers in a social atmosphere. Pat Smith pointed out that the women may need to take charge of planning social and coed golf events. Patty Cleary will get that recommendation put on the agenda for the next board meeting. Another issue that should be addressed and added to the agenda is an employee dress code. Peg Rothen would like to see a paragraph included in the Women’s Assoc. roster pamphlet explaining the members’ dress code. A specific suggestion was made to plan a club party with the members providing food and with the club providing a cash bar. Karen Anderson will work with Kevin Shea to encourage more participation by weekend players in some of Kevin’s tournaments. She will get that information to Patty Cleary to publish. A discussion followed with additional ideas of ways that the Women’s Assoc. can promote interaction and participation among club members.

There were questions from the floor answered by Patty Cleary, or if she did not know, she suggested calling Tim Burrows or Shawn Maquire. With regard to a question about a change in the refund policy, Patty will either, have the matter added to the agenda for the next meeting, or find out from Shawn if there will be a change. For copies of agendas or reports, Tina in the office is very helpful, and can Email those reports.  The suggestion was made that the board meeting minutes might be posted more promptly on the web site if the qualification “pending approval” of a board vote was included. 

Patty read a letter from Kristen Widham with regard to the grill room atmosphere and management. It was generally agreed that the letter should be shared with the general membership.

In closing, Patty strongly urged attendance at the next board meeting on Dec 21.  She said that every member has a voice, and it is important that the board hear the ideas and opinions of the membership. And she added, “communication, communication, communication”. The meeting was adjourned at 11:55. Patty can be reached at: clearypatty@yahoo.com or (860)-464-8376.

Respectfully submitted

Sue Evans

Recording Secretary

